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Response template: Public consultation - proposed Supervised 
practice framework and supporting documents  

  
The National Boards (excluding Pharmacy and Psychology) and Australian Health Practitioner 
Regulation Agency (AHPRA) are seeking feedback about the proposed Supervised practice 
framework (framework) and supporting documents.  

This response template is an alternative to providing your response via the online survey available on 
our website. 

IMPORTANT INFORMATION 

Privacy 

Your response will be anonymous unless you choose to provide your name and/or the name of your 
organisation. 

The information collected will be used by AHPRA to evaluate the proposed framework and supporting 
documents. The information will be handled in accordance with AHPRA’s privacy policy available 
here. 

Publication of responses 

Published responses will include the name of the individual and/or the organisation that made the 
response. 

You must let us know if you do not want us to publish your response. 

Please see the public consultation papers for more information about publication of responses. 

Submitting your response 

Please send your response to:  ahpra.consultation@ahpra.gov.au 

Please use the subject line:  Feedback on Supervised practice framework 

Responses are due by:   17 December 2019 
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General information about your response 

Are you responding on behalf of an organisation? 

Yes What is the name of your organisation? 

Queensland Nurses and Midwives’ Union (QNMU) 

No Are you a registered health practitioner? 

Yes/No 

If yes, which profession(s)? 

 

Name (optional)  

Contact phone number (optional)  
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The QNMU believes the framework provides a solid foundation for supervisors and supervisees.  

However, we believe the inclusion of the difference between mentoring and supervising could be 

further explained to avoid any confusion of these quite separate frameworks.    

Also, the QNMU believes that if the supervisor and/or supervisee acts in good faith in these roles 

but do not comply with their responsibilities in relation to the supervised practice arrangement what 

is the disciplinary process that would be undertaken?  Perhaps this process could be included in 

this framework. 

Content could also be included in the framework and fact sheets that is more encouraging of 

supervisors, rather than threatening disciplinary action, which is likely to deter potential 

supervisors.  While we acknowledge that the role of the supervisor is an important and serious 

role, the resources could be seen as punitive in nature and may benefit with the inclusion of 

content that is encouraging of supervisors. 

 

Thanks! 

Thank you for participating in the consultation.  

Your answers will be used by the National Boards and AHPRA to improve the proposed framework 
and supporting documents.  




